
From: ESSER.GEER.EANS.AnnualReport <ESSER.GEER.EANS.AnnualReport@ed.gov>
Date: Tuesday, April 8, 2025 at 11:14 AM
To: ESSER.GEER.EANS.AnnualReport <ESSER.GEER.EANS.AnnualReport@ed.gov>
Subject: Important Notice Regarding the ESSER Annual Performance Report

Dear Colleagues,
Thank you for your continued efforts to support the administration of the Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief
(ESSER) funds, established by the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act, the Coronavirus Response and
Relief Supplemental Appropriations (CRRSA) Act, and the American Rescue Plan (ARP) Act.

The U.S. Department of Education has discontinued annual performance reporting (APR) for ESSER and, as a result, we will not 
collect APR data for FY 2024 and any years after. The FY 2023 re-open originally planned for later this year is also discontinued.
If you need records of your prior APR submissions, please download any files from your prior submissions from the ESF data 
collection system by the end of this month (April 30, 2025), because these files may not be available in the system after that date. 

Note that this communication is only related to the ESSER APRs, and you will need to contact the appropriate mailbox with 
questions related to non-APR Education Stabilization Fund (ESF) grant implementation activities:

GEER, ESSER and EANS: ESSERF@ed.gov 
HCY: HomelessED@ed.gov
Outlying areas: ESF.Outlying@ed.gov

Thank you,

Education Stabilization Fund (ESF) Reporting Helpdesk 
Telephone: 1-866-890-0913 
Email: ESSER.GEER.EANS.AnnualReport@ed.gov

https://www.dpi.nc.gov/
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